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About Our Club 
Dai Ichi Bonsai Kai (ñNumber Oneò Bonsai Club) was established in Janu-

ary, 1986 and takes great pride in its family-oriented character. Our club is 

dedicated to promoting the art of bonsai. The club meets on the third Friday 

of each month at the Ken Nakaoka Community Center, 1670 W. 162nd St., 

Gardena, at 7:00 P.M.. Each meeting features a bonsai demonstration, ben-

efit drawing and is open to the public. Our annual bonsai show is held on 

the first weekend in May at the Nakaoka Community Center. Other club 

activities include: bonsai digs, annual auction, potting parties, and outings 

to nurseries and private gardens.  

Websiteðhttp://www.daiichibonsaikai.wordpress.com 

2013 Dai Ichi Bonsai Kai Board 
 

President Doyle Saito    310.539.9265     

 doylesaito@yahoo.com 

1st Vice President John Van de Wouw 

2nd Vice President/Fundraising    OPEN 

Treasurer  Carl Crouse   crlbrdly@yahoo.com 

Recording Secretary/Historian     Judy Unrine  

 JudyysGarden01@gmail.com 

Corresponding Secretary    Carol Browne 

Program Chair   John Van de Wouw       

Co-Show Chairs  Tom Culton/Peter Macasieb 

Membership Carl Crouse  

Librarian Jim Morris  

Website Chair Scott Pogosian  

Benefit Drawing Chair  Scott Pogosian 

Newsletter  CJ Harmatz   cjharmatz@verizon.net 

  714-514-5117 

Hospitality OPEN 

mailto:crlbrdly@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

  

  

  

DAI ICHI BONSAI KAI 

ANNUAL AUCTION 

FRIDAY OCTOBER 18, 2013  

7:00 P.M. 

Ken Nakaoka Community Center 

1670 W. 162nd Street, Gardena, CA 

 

Bonsai trees, display stands, accent 

plants, pots and much more available  

to bidders. 

The auction is open to the public.  

Previews at 6:30 P.M. 

 

Call (310) 539-9265 or   

http://daiichi -bonsai.com  

for more information. 



The month of October is our annual club auction, set aside some 

extra pots, trees, or even a book.   All items are welcome, new or 

used they all go into supporting the club for the next year.  Viewing 

usually starts at 6:30 and the auction will begin around 7:00 or 

when all the paperwork is complete.    

 

The beginnerôs workshop hosted by Dai Ichi Bonsai Kai, Marina 

Bonsai Club, and the Gardena JCI took place on Saturday Septem-

ber 21st.  We had 16 workshop attendeeôs; 9 members of the Ven-

ice Girl Scout troop and the remaining bonsai students representing 

the West side and the South Bay.   I would like to thank the teach-

ers from the Marina Bonsai Club; Mr. Robert King and Mr. Barry 

Miller, and our own teachers; Mr. Kei Ikari and Mr. Jason Saito.  

The lead instructor and event coordinator was Mr. John Van de 

Wouw.  The event was well received and the students were very 

happy with their finished trees.  The House of Bonsai provided the 

excellent material, thank you again Vicky.  

 

In the coming weeks the Golden State Bonsai Federation will have 

its convention.  This year the event will be in southern California, 

Burbank.  Visit for one day or try the whole weekend, you will find 

beautiful trees, many bonsai folks to talk with, and a great vendor 

area to buy everything you need for bonsai.  Following the conven-

tion, we will help host a special demonstration by Suthin Su-

kosolvisit.  This will occur on Wednesday November 6th at the Na-

kaoka Community Center.  The time will be 6:30pm-9:30pm with 

all demo trees being either auctioned or raffled at the end of the 

demo.   For more information please check out our website or you 

can call or email me with questions. 

 

Lastly, I would like to the thank Mr. Harry Hirao for his demon-

stration this past month as well as those who helped with the demo; 

Tom Culton and Peter Macasieb.   Thank you again Hirao Sensei, 

for sharing with Dai Ichi Bonsai Kai, your knowledge and time. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

Presidentės Message  
 



 

Refreshments 

NovemberðLeila Kusumi 

DecemberðNo Meeting 

Januaryð TBD 

FebruaryðTBD 

 

Please help out by  

volunteering to bring  

refreshments! 

 Dai Ichi Gratitude  

 

Benefit Draw Contributions  

 Thuan Lam  

  

Refreshment Contributors  

 Doyle Saito  

 Leila Kusumi  

 

Welcome New Member  

 Louis Carrillo  

  
 

 Herbôs Grandson 



Harry Hirao Demonstration 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before 

Harry first worked on a Twin  

Upright California Juniper that he 

had dug up 5 years ago in the high 

desert, 25 miles past Mohave.  

Tom narrated and gave good tips 

while Peter assisted  Harry with 

styling the trees.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 After 

There were not branches where they 

wanted them so the foliage was used to 

fill the negative spaces. Harry feels that 

graphing is not natural.  

 

After all the work that was done on this 

tree, it should be kept in the shade for 1 

month and then given full sun. 


